## **REMENHAM NEWSLETTER**













#### THE CHURCH OF ST NICHOLAS

Rector Canon Martyn Griffiths
St Mary's, Henley
St Nicholas, Remenham The Rectory, Hart Street
Henley-on-Thames, Oxon

Tel: 577340

Churchwardens Charlotte Every Tel: 07973 798071

churchwarden@remenhamparish.org.uk

John Laing Tel: 07778 464162

Churchwarden emeritus Mike Dowsett Tel: 01491 575711

Treasurer N Gray Tel: 01491 572024 Secretary Mrs R Palethorpe Tel: 01344 449385

Sidesmen 1st Sunday A G Duckett Mrs R Duckett

2nd Sunday J A H West Mrs S West 3rd Sunday P Forrester C Every

4th Sunday M J Dowsett Mrs E Dowsett
5th Sunday G Palethorpe Mrs R Palethorpe

#### NORMAL SERVICES

11.15am	Matins (BCP)	First Sunday
11.15am	Holy Communion (BCP)	Second Sunday
11.15am	Matins (BCP)	Third Sunday
11.15am	Holy Communion (BCP)	Fourth Sunday
11.15am	Matins (BCP)	Fifth Sunday

The Rector is happy to visit parishioners and members of the congregation. Monday is normally the Rector's day off, except for emergencies.

Parish Office: Monday & Tuesday 9.30am-12.30pm, Wednesday & Friday 9.30am-4.30pm

Tel: 01491 577340, email: office.hwr@lineone.net

#### HELP! OCCASIONAL CHURCH CLEANING, CAN YOU HELP?

Occasional help with church cleaning would be very much appreciated. There is no need to be a regular church-goer but simply to appreciate our beautiful church, and it really isn't onerous, just once or twice a year. If you could spare a little time, to work in a team, please contact Rosemary Duckett on *rkduckett@gmail.com*.

#### REMENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

John Halsall (Chairman), Cherwell, Remenham Lane, Berks, RG9 3DB

Richard Fletcher (Vice Chairman), Rivertrees, Wargrave Road, Remenham, RG9 3JD,

Alison Barraclough, Hedgerley, Aston Ferry Lane, Remenham, Berks, RG9 3DH.

Peter Grace, 11 Remenham Hill, Henley-on-Thames. RG9 3EE

John Merkel, The Green Cottage, Wargrave Road, Remenham, RG9 3HX

Darrel Poulos, 231 Greys Road, Henley-on-Thames, Oxon, RG9 1QN

Parish Clerk: Paul Sermon, Remenham Parish Council, PO Box 4748,

Henley on Thames RG9 9DH

Tel: 01491 412908, email: remenhampc@btinternet.com or

clerk@remenhamparish.org.uk

The Parish Council meetings are held on the second Tuesday in the month at 8.00pm in the Parish Hall, except on the evening of the Annual Parish Meeting (usually in May) when it is beforehand. There is no meeting in August.

#### BOROUGH COUNCILLORS FOR REMENHAM, WARGRAVE AND RUSCOMBE

Cllr John Halsall, cherwell@btinternet.com, 07939 041227. Cherwell, Remenham Lane, Henley-on-Thames, Oxon, RG9 3DB

Cllr Bob Pitts, robert.pitts@btinternet.com, 07768 107 070, 27 Northbury Avenue, Ruscombe, Berkshire RG10 9LH

#### **NEWSLETTER EDITOR**

Felicity Rutland, Riverway, Remenham Lane, Henley-on-Thames RG9 2LR, email: newsletter@remenhamparish.org.uk

NEWSLETTER DEADLINES FOR 2016				
Months	Deadlines for Contributors	Approx. Dates for Distributors		
Jan-Feb	Friday 1 January 2016	Friday 8 January 2016		
Mar-Apr	Friday 26 February	Friday 4 March		
May-June	Friday 22 April	Friday 29 April		
July-Aug	Friday 17 June	Friday 24 June		
Sept-Oct	Friday 12 August	Friday 19 August		
Nov-Dec	Friday 28 October	Friday 4 November		
Jan-Feb 2017	Friday 30 December 2017	Friday 6 January 2017		

#### REMENHAM PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL

The Rev Canon Martyn Griffiths Rector

Charlotte Every Churchwarden
John Laing Churchwarden
Ruth Palethorpe Secretary
Nigel Gray Treasurer

Kim Blythe, Sue Laing, Glen Palethorpe, Leslie Prescot, Anthony West, Hugh Whitfield

#### **CHURCH CLEANING**

July Anna Van Leemputten and team August Pat Sly Sarah Tait

#### **ALTAR FLOWERS**

July Ann Shemilt Mary Lowe August Marilyn Dudley Mandy Cook

#### PARISH REGISTER

#### Weddings

30 April Paul Meredith and Nicola Binney 28 May Anthony Selwyn and Rebecca Gay

#### REMENHAM PARISH HALL COMMITTEE

email address: parishhall@remenhamparish.org.uk

Fr. Martyn Griffiths, Chairman

Ann Burley, Secretary.

Nigel Gray, Treasurer

Peter Grace

Alison Barraclough,

Helen Rosier

Liz Cope

Pat Sly

Jayne Gray

Allan Henderson

Sue Laing

Charlotte Every

**Anthony West** 

#### **PARISH DIARY** (See articles for more information)

#### July

1st-3rd Henley Royal Regatta continued

6th-10th Henley Festival

8th-9th Henley Masters' Regatta, Temple Island Meadows

12th 9.00am Henley Mile Swim, start Temple Island (to be confirmed)

12th 8,00pm Parish Council Meeting, Parish Hall 13th WI visit to Waterperry Gardens

16th 7.00pm Cricket Club Summer Ball, Regatta Lawn Marquee

20th 8.00pm PCC Meeting, Chantry House

#### August

8th 3.00pm WI Tea at Bird Place

19th-21st Rewind Festival, Temple Island Meadows

#### September

4th 2.30pm Remenham Country Fayre and Produce Show, Parish Hall

## REMENHAM COUNTRY FAYRE AND PRODUCE SHOW SUNDAY 4th SEPTEMBER 2016

The village fete is being planned and will follow the usual pattern. We expect to have the usual Children's races, All Bottle Tombola (bottles needed), White Elephant/Bric-a-Brac (items needed), Raffle, Tug-O-War, Cake Stall (cakes needed), etc, etc., plus of course the produce competitions. We also hope to have our usual doggy events.

More information in the next issue but please be sure to make a note of this date in your diaries.

Parish Hall Committee

#### **WEBSITE STATISTICS**

May 2016	Total for 2016 to date	Total for 2015
857 unique visitors	4,071 unique visitors	31,317 unique visitors
2,736 pages viewed	11,672 pages viewed	59,834 pages viewed

#### **EDITORIAL**

To start with, a plea for more articles for this newsletter! Despite the fact that so much goes on in Remenham - or possibly because of it as we're all so busy! - I haven't had as many contributions as usual for the last two issues. I shall be hounding some of my usual 'suppliers' for the next issue, but if anyone else has an article or photograph they would like to include please let me know.

The coloured pages I experimented with in the last issue were very well received and I plan to include one four-page spread in colour in each issue if at all possible. This will depend to some extent on whether we can attract the advertising to support this, and I am absolutely delighted that several local businesses have now 'come on board' - as you will see. For this issue it is the cover that's in colour and I am pleased to be able to show you some of the wonderful pictures taken at Her Majesty the Queen's 90th Birthday Picnic. This was a fantastic occasion - see Charlotte Every's write-up - we do these things rather well in Remenham!!

The next big Remenham occasion will be the Country Fayre and Produce Show on Sunday 4 September - PLEASE NOTE THAT THIS IS A SUNDAY AND NOT THE FIRST SATURDAY IN SEPTEMBER AS IN THE LAST FEW YEARS. It is another opportunity to see our community in action - always terrific fun and highly recommended for all the family.

Before that, however, we have all the national and international activities of Regattas and Festivals, which I think most of us anticipate with a mixture of excitement (for the fun) and dread (for the traffic chaos). There has certainly been some frenetic activity in our gardens in preparation - and perhaps in retaliation to the weather that has seen everything blossom so vigorously.

I particularly recommend our Rector's letter this time, which puts a delightful new perspective on our village.

Felicity newsletter@remenhamparish.org.uk

#### **NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN QUESTIONNAIRE**

Very many thanks to all those who completed the questionnaire. We now have a great deal of valuable and helpful data and we shall be analysing this professionally over the summer.

If anyone wishes they'd completed the questionnaire but failed to do so on line by the published deadline a copy could still be supplied – please telephone/email (01491) 575321/ newsletter@remenhamparish.org.uk.

A draft of the Neighbourhood Plan was initially presented at the Village Meeting on 2nd December 2014. It is intended that everyone in the village will have the opportunity for input to the plan and the Questionnaire was drafted in order to give everyone in the village (residents and businesses) an opportunity to contribute. If you have any comments and suggestions but did not wish to complete a questionnaire please send them to the Parish Council.

#### FROM THE RECTORY

#### Dear friends

Although we tend to get rather caught up in events at this time of year in and around Remenham, it seems to me that our village is really quite resilient to it all - as indeed it always has been. Perhaps it's something in the water (!) but the history of Remenham is sprinkled with times when really it should have 'gone under'.

St Nicholas' church was once looked after by the monks from nearby Hurley - as a tiny place, it might well have been where monks who needed to be moved from the main abbey for any number of reasons were sent. A similar situation existed in Henley rather more recently, because the Coach House, next door to the old Rectory, served a similar purpose for wayward clergy who needed to be removed quickly from their parishes. Thankfully I no longer have custody of these 'troublesome priests' though I can't help feeling life might have been less measured than it is now if I did!

So our village survived the naughty ministers, as it survived the onslaught of the Reformation, and even the Plague. The latter almost wiped the village off the map, and only a few faithful souls ensured that their church continued to function until more people moved into the village, no longer gathered around the church but spread right across the parish, thinly spread admittedly, but continuing Remenham's story nevertheless.

So when the regattas and festivals are in full swing, and a good night's sleep seems to be a thing of the past, just console yourself that others have survived whatever life might have thrown at our village, and indeed have prospered. In all of this, some of us see the hand of God, who, I think, clearly has a role in mind for Remenham, either now or in the future!

With my love and prayers (and hopes),

Fr Martyn

#### ARTICLES FOR THE NEWSLETTER

Do please keep sending any interesting/topical items for possible inclusion to the Editor, Felicity Rutland, preferably by email to <code>newsletter@remenhamparish.org.uk</code>. The editorial team reserves the right to edit, amend, précis or reject articles, and those included in the Newsletter do not necessarily represent the views of the Editor.





#### REMENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

#### **Annual Parish Meeting**

I would like to apologise for a somewhat chaotic annual parish council and annual parish meeting. Normally they are held on the same day and there is no problem. However, this year there was a planning application (Malmesbury House – see below) which attracted a great deal of public interest and that was combined with an administrative confusion as to who was producing minutes and agendas, combined with a need to go paperless as WBC is turning off the paper documents to Parish Councils. Next year I think we'll play it safe and have the two meetings on different days!

#### **Election of Officers**

The Parish Council elected me (John Halsall) as Chairman and Richard Fletcher as Deputy Chairman.

#### Frances (Franky) Cookson

I am delighted to welcome Franky to the Parish Council. Franky lives in Middle Culham. She has a substantial management experience and a strong marketing background. She is currently working as a Marketing and PR Consultant, with a focus on green issues, which should be very useful for the Parish.



#### Malmesbury House Polo Pitch

An application has been made to convert what would have been a private house (estate) within Park Place to a Polo Pitch and ancillary facilities for the owner of Park Place House. Extensive discussions were held with the agent to modify the proposals to make them more acceptable to residents. These modifications were in the main agreed to and have been put to the planning authority, Wokingham Borough Council.

During a public meeting, it was proposed that the Parish Council oppose the development in its entirety. The planning authority had previously indicated that they considered the proposal within the scope of what it considered a suitable use for the land, therefore planning grounds for opposition were not there.

#### **Bird Place Cottage**

There has been substantial development at Bird Place Cottage, for which no planning permission has been granted. Bird Place Cottage is in the Green Belt and is in a Conservation area. Whilst retrospective planning permission has been applied for, the Parish Council felt that what has been done has a detrimental impact on the openness of the Green Belt.

#### Traffic

The events season has started again with the usual frustrations by local residents with traffic. Last year we had much discussion as to what could and should be done. There was a survey. These split the problem into three: The Third bridge, Henley Bridge and Whitehill, and the rat run. It was concluded that there may be momentum for a third bridge but it was unlikely to happen soon and if it did it would not impact Remenham much. Whist there are easy solutions to the rat run, all would in some way inconveniencing Remenham residents and as such there was no consensus. Together with Henley Town Council and Harpsden, Darrel and I have been working proposals to alleviate the traffic situation and pollution within Henley and thus alleviate the problem for Remenham.

#### **Traffic Meeting**

In order to properly capture your current concerns, please attend the Parish Council meeting on 12th July after the Festival.

#### **Neighbourhood Plan Survey**

Thank you for the replies to the survey. Preliminary results suggest that the village's main preoccupation is traffic.

#### **Superfast Broadband**

I am looking at alternative suppliers to see if we can provide Superfast Broadband to Remenham. Please contact me if you have ideas or would be interested in obtaining superfast broadband.

#### **Atmospheric Pollution**

The Parish council is increasingly concerned about the possibility of the traffic jams causing unacceptable levels of atmospheric pollution within the parish and proposes to measure this during 2016/17.

#### **Wokingham Borough Elections**

Thank you for your support at the election and I shall proudly support you at Wokingham during the next four years. The result of the elections for Wokingham Borough Council was forty-eight Conservatives, one Labour and five Lib-Dems.

#### **Wokingham Borough Internal Elections**

Every year, each of the parties has a "Group" meeting and an internal election. In the Conservative party, there are only five elected positions, the party's nomination for Mayor,

Deputy Mayor, the Chairman, deputy Chairman and Leader. The Mayor and deputy Mayor are Borough ceremonial positions. The Chairman and deputy Chairman chair Conservative group meetings.

#### **Borough Councillors**

I believe firmly that almost everything that Blair (and Heath) enacted has been a disaster. Blair's revision of the local government system from committees to an executive has meant that power is concentrated in very few hands and by paying Councillors, the leader has huge powers of patronage.

The basic allowance of £7,552 is supposed to cover home office and all constituency business and expenses. In addition to which there are special responsibility allowances and fees which can build the amount receivable up to as much as £27,552. If a member is on a pension, these amounts can be material and will buy loyalty.

#### Leader of the Council

The leader in the executive system has dictatorial powers. All appointments are made by the leader, who controls the council. If there is a benevolent leader, whose prime consideration is towards the residents it works well; otherwise, it is a very flawed system. We have had three Conservative leaders since the Borough was formed only one of which has come close to what I would consider as adequate. (The Lib Dem nearly bankrupted the Council).

#### The Whip and Group Rules

The Group rules say that members have to vote with the party effectively agreeing with the leader on all matters. This reduces debate to a minimum. Milton Friedman coined the phrase "the tyranny of the status quo", which does not just refer to the fact that human beings are change averse, though we are. It refers, also, to the way in which a corpus of vested interests grows up around whatever happens to be the established settlement. There are, of course, a few individuals who put principle first – class traitors to the majority, who respond to incentives. Bob and I may well find ourselves in the small principled group.

#### **Bob Pitts and John Halsall**

I am incredibly proud that Bob was unanimously elected as Wokingham Borough Mayor. His focus is to raise the profile of the Northern Parishes and is available through the Mayor's office. I have decided to concentrate on the Ward but am on the Borough Parish Liaison Forum, the Secure Accommodation Panel and the Piggott Trust.

John Halsall Chairman Remenham Parish Council Councillor Wokingham Borough Council



#### **CELEBRATION OF THE QUEEN'S 90th BIRTHDAY**

Remenham, as always, rose to the occasion to celebrate the 90th birthday of Her Majesty the Queen on Saturday 11 June. In a change to tradition rather than a tea party being held in the afternoon, this time a bring your own village picnic was held in the square opposite St Nicholas Church in the early evening. A good crowd of 70 or so turned up including several small children who had a fantastic evening roaring around the churchyard and being completely ignored by every adult.

Great efforts had been made to make the setting as festive as possible: bunting was strung across the road; the tables were adorned with red, white and blue napkins and Union flags; the walls of Remenham Farm were strung with lights as was the front wall of the churchyard; and the church itself looked splendid floodlit.

Despite the nerves of the organisers about the weather, we were incredibly lucky as it was mostly fine with only a few spitty spots of rain; it wouldn't have been a proper English occasion without umbrellas going up at least twice and it was pleasantly warm.

The Rector proposed a toast to the Queen at the beginning of proceedings and we all raised a glass of fizz, kindly provided by Practicus (a business in Remenham Barns) and Mrs Schwarzenbach from Culham Court, to Her Majesty.

Many thanks to all who took part; to the Copas Partnership for providing the tables and chairs; to David and Joe Dawes who moved the furniture; and to everyone who went up (and down) ladders to fix lights, flags etc.

#### Charlotte Every Churchwarden@remenhamparish.org.uk

From the Editor: The photographs of the picnic on the inside front cover of this newsletter were taken by Rosemary Duckett (at no notice!) and the photograph on the front was taken by Sue Laing. Many thanks! More photos on the website.

#### A SAD STORY OF THE SWANS

In our little block of flats, understandably we are not allowed to have pets. But with all the wild life outside our windows, who needs pets? And we are often aware of their individual dramas.

Today is a sad story of the swans. Two years ago our regular pair of many years, fed up with the floods round the lock, migrated to Henley Bridge and set up home outside the Red Lion. Immediately another pair of swans took their place, but were so young and inexperienced that they literally did not know what to do! Last year was no better, but this year (joy of joys) they gave us a demonstration one lunchtime and in due course built a nest by the little causeway connecting us with the boathouse next door. Six eggs and eventually four hatched out. Proud parents disported them on the main river, though very soon, thanks to kites/pike that number was reduced to two and by Sunday last there was only one, sticking very close to its mother.

Yesterday (Monday 20 June) the Swan Uppers arrived to remove the swans prior to Regatta and I saw in their boat one pen and the cob angrily refusing to be caught as well. But where was the cygnet? No sign! Eventually the Swan Uppers released the female back into the river to join her mate. They were later seen in the flag irises together, stretching and entwining their necks. They knew!

If only the swan uppers had been one day earlier that cygnet would have been taken safely to Datchet, there to grow in peace for a fortnight, before returning to the dangers of the river. Such is nature!

Enid Light
LightJHC@aol.com



#### REMENHAM W.I.

Since the last issue of the Remenham Newsletter we have had two very good speakers.

The first, a lovely lady, Sheila Hill gave a talk entitled 'A civilian in Afghanistan' - the other side of life in a country we usually only associate with war. She was dressed in a handsome kaftan which had been presented to her by the friendly local people.

In June 'A passion for pearls' was the name of the talk by Frances Benton, who has had a love of pearls ever since she was a little girl.

In the nineteenth century a Japanese scientist, Mikimoto, bisected a real pearl and discovered that the foreign body around which the pearl had grown, was indeed the skeletal remains of a grub and not a grain of sand as had originally been thought. He then went on to start his own industry in cultured pearls.

Frances too has her own business, Tears of a Dragon, and sources them from all over the world. Three tables were laden with her beautifully hand crafted necklaces and bracelets etc. I bought the most lovely pink string as a belated birthday present from my husband, something I will always treasure. All the profits go to her South African charity which helps disadvantaged children - currently three are at university, totally funded by her.

We are now looking forward to our Summer outing to Waterperry Gardens in July and our Tea Party at Bird Place on 8 August - if anyone would like to come to the latter, please let me know.

Enid Light
LightJHC@aol.com

#### **HENLEY POLICE STATION**

4 Greys Road, Henley-on-Thames RG9 1LR

#### **Opening Times**

Monday-Friday inclusive 09.00-17.00 Closed for lunch: 13.00-13.40

Closed Saturday and Sunday

#### Twyford Neighbourhood PoliceTeam

18 Station Road, Twyford RG10 9NT

#### Call 101 for non-emergency matters

Email: Jacqueline.Daniels@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk

The Police twitter address is @tvp\_wokingham.

To receive local crime and policing alerts visit www.thamesvalleyalert.co.uk

## ADVERTISING IN THE REMENHAM NEWSLETTER

(6 issues over 12 months)

Mono Colour

Half Page: £80.00 £100.00

Quarter Page: £40.00 £50.00

One Eighth Page: £20.00 £25.00

Contact: Jo Morgan

Tel: 01491 575186

Email: jo@realorganic.co.uk



Dog Walking and Pet Sitting Service

For over 10 years I have been looking after and walking dogs in and around the Henley-on-Thames area. Dogs are walked individually and I offer home stays for pet sitting. If your dog or pet needs me, please get in touch or visit my website.

Mobile: 07814 404705

Email: cuddlesdogwalking@gmail.com
Web: www.cuddlesdogwalking.wix.com/cuddlesdw



#### **REMENHAM PARISH HALL**

Normal hire charge: £16.00 per hour (min. two hour booking).

Commercial hiring charges are by negotiation.

The charges include the use of tables and all kitchen equipment except the crockery and cutlery which attract an additional fee depending on requirements. Local residents may hire the tables, chairs, etc for use at their own homes.

For further information and bookings please contact Mrs Pat Sly, 01491 577925, patsly@tinyworld.co.uk or parishhall@remenhamparish.org.uk

## **Gracious Services**

for that personal touch

MOWING **FENCING GARDEN MAINTENANCE PLANTING** LANDSCAPING ONE OFFS OR REGULAR VISITS HEDGE CUTTING LAWN MAINTENANCE

For a free quote or an enquiry, please call

Peter Grace. Remenham Hill

01491 579101 or 07890 185369

## Graham Blake

Soft furnishing

- Loose covers
- Curtains
- Re-Upholstery
- Tracks & Poles

#### TEN YEAR GUARANTEE

For personal, helpful service. please call 01844 261769 07802 213 381 www.grahamblake.com

#### **C WELLS** HOUSE CLEARANCE SERVICE

Furniture, China, Bric-a-Brac purchased. Complete houses, sheds, garages cleared. Rubbish removed. Houses left tidy.

Telephone: 01491 577198

#### Oscar Sly Landscapes

Paving Fencing Brickwork Turfing Block Paving Water Features

Garden Design

For free consultation and quotation Tel: 07930 376543 or 0118 9403818

#### Established before 1879

## KOMATHIME SAMOM

#### **Funeral Directors**

A Family Run Independent **Funeral Service** Telephone:

(01491) 573370

- 24 Hour Personal Service
- Private Chapel of Rest
- Pre-paid Funeral Plans









Anderson House, 38 Reading Road, Henley-on-Thames RG9 1AG

#### FLOWER POT HOTEL

Traditional Ales, good food and comfortable accommodation in peaceful surroundings close to the River Thames, two miles from Henley Bridge. Ideal location for a fishing weekend or to enjoy the riverside and country walks

≈≈≈

Brakspear's Traditional Ales
Morning Coffee, Bar Lunches
Refurbished Lounge Bar
Private Functions
Refurbished Dining Room
Garden, Landing Stage, Car Park
Aston,
Henley-on-Thames.

Oxon RG9 3DG Tel: 01491 574721

#### FOR A BEAUTIFUL GARDEN

Choose from our wide range of quality garden services: design and landscaping, plants and maintenance. We tailor-make our service for you.

For a free, no-obligation visit and written estimate from RHS qualified staff, call 01844 279430 or email info@brannfordsgardens.co.uk

Full details at www.brannfordsgardens.co.uk



#### **Chiropodist**

**Blanche Morrissey MChS** 

Member of the Society of Chiropodists and Podiatrists

HPC registered
Visiting Practice and Surgery
Telephone: 01628 527677

Felephone: 01628 527677 Mobile: 07976 439088

## WYCOMBE ENGINEERING

Quality precision engineering based locally in High Wycombe since 1989

## Specialists in 3D machining Tooling for:

- · Injection Moulding
- Vacuum Forming
- Blow Moulding

#### Design and programing:

CAD/CAM

Bespoke projects to small batch production runs

We work alongside other industry specialists allowing us to offer complete engineering solution for your project.

www.wycombeengineering.co.uk sales@wycombeengineering.co.uk Tel: 01494 473519

#### **AJE Chartered Accountants**

Accountancy, Tax and Advisory services for Private Individuals, Partnerships and Companies Small Business Specialist

Alison J Evans BA ACA CTA

Tel: 07761 788992 a.evans@ajeaccountants.co.uk







- Passenger Boat and Luxury Private and Corporate Charter
  - Self Drive Luxury Boat Holidays
  - Self Drive and Chauffeur Driven Boat Hire
    - River Trips
    - Special Public River Cruises
      - Moorings and Storage
    - Outboard Motor Specialists

For all your boating requirements:

T: 01491 572035

E: <u>charter@hobbsofhenley.co.uk</u>
W: www.hobbsofhenley.com

The best in boating since 1870

## Whitehill Service Station

REMENHAM HILL, HENLEY-ON-THAMES



## Bosch Service Agent M.O.T. Testing



Diagnostics - Air Conditioning

Servicing and repairs to all makes of vehicles



Free collection and delivery service available

HENLEY 573430
Courtesy Cars Available



# HENLEY CRICKET CLUB MARQUEE SUMMER BALL





## **PUB · RESTAURANT • VENUE**

TOP OF REMENHAM LANE

Your Local for you to enjoy Every Day of the Week



Fantastic Food • Buzzing Bar • Great Staff

Open All Day Every Day Champagnes Wines Beers Cocktails Fun
Private Parties Corporate Events Annual Events

All catered for professionally & bespoke to your requirements

Contact: 01491 411 008 www.thelittleangel.co.uk [7]/thelittleangelpub

# HENLEY FESTIVAL

-2016-



6TH-10TH JULY

WWW.HENLEY-FESTIVAL.CO.UK